
KAUKAUNA ALCOHOL, TOBACCO AND OTHER DRUG ABUSE 

PREVENTION BOARD 

 
A meeting of the KATODA Prevention Board was held m-March 16, 2022, at 6:00pm with remote 

teleconference via Zoom. 

 
Members present: Jack Pautz, Karen Wirth, Laura Lindberg, Karleigh Kluever, Chris Wardlow, 

Dr. Paul Russo, Scott Granger and Phil Kohne. 

 
Absent: Ald. Brian Schell, Jerry Brien, Ashley Mayer and Satia Kavanaugh Vanderloop. 

 
Guest: Annie Van Neupert Director of Reach Coalition Organization. 

 
Motion by Lindberg and second by Wirth to approve the February 16. 2022, KATODA Prevention 

Board minutes. All members present on teleconference via Zoom voted aye. Motion carried. 

 
No financial requests. 

 
Pautz reported to the board the letter regarding informing Kaukauna Youth Sports Organizations 

hosting tournaments to notify outside youth organizations of the City of Kaukauna's no alcohol 

ordinance at youth events in city parks. The Health and Recreation Committee approved to allow 

KATODA to send this information to the local sports organizations. Pautz will see if the Times-Villager 

will publish this reminder in the paper next month during Alcohol Awareness Month. 

 
Discussion was held regarding the CBD vending machines located at both Piggy Wiggly stores. The 

concern is regarding the items being sold as to being legal. Van Neupert mentioned that some of the 

items may contain Delta 8 and Delta 10. It was also noted that Alcohol Pops were being sold in the 

popsicle section and not in the alcohol section. More information will be sought before approaching the 

store to seek changes. 

 
Wirth reported that the KATODA Scholarship applications have been submitted. There were 14 

applicants and 10 names were submitted. 

 
Motion by Wirth second by Lindberg to adjourn. All members present on teleconference via Zoom 

voted aye. Motion carried. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:22pm. 

Next meeting April 20, 2022.     


